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August 28, 2012 


Regular Meeting

7:00 PM

The Council for the Township of Killaloe, Hagarty and Richards met on the above date with Councillors Isabel O’Reilly, John Jeffrey, Ernie Cybulski, Stanley Pecoskie, Carl Kuehl and Debbie Peplinskie present.  In the absence of Mayor Janice Visneskie, CAO/Clerk-Treasurer Lorna Hudder opened the meeting and called it to order.
Moved by Carl Kuehl
Seconded by Stanley Pecoskie
Motion for Debbie Peplinskie to chair the Regular Meeting in the Mayor’s absence.  Carried.
Pecuniary/Financial Interest:  No pecuniary/financial interest was declared by any of the Council members present.
Minutes:
Moved by Isabel O’Reilly
Seconded by John Jeffrey
Motion to approve minutes of Regular and Committee of the Whole minutes of August 7, 2012 and Special Meeting of August 14, 2012 and Committee of the Whole meeting of August 14, 2012.  Carried.

Delegations:  Leslie Levair was present and was invited to address Council.  He questioned Council with regard to the implementation of a by-law that would contain provisions to have fires in campgrounds during a fire ban.  Fire Chief Gareau advised that Council has drafted a by-law for review at tonight’s meeting that includes provisions for campgrounds to have fires in their fire pits during a fire ban, subject to certain conditions.  Mr. Levair thanked Council and left the meeting. 
Barry Keetch was present and was invited to address Council.  He questioned the process that was used for the issuance and awarding of RFP’s for the slab construction at the municipal waste sites.  Councillor Peplinskie advised that the RFP’s were reviewed by the consultants on the project, and a recommendation was made to council based on this review.  Council also reviewed the RFP’s in conjunction with the recommendation made by the consultant.  Councillor Peplinskie advised that Mr. Keetch had amended the Form 2 and that the amount of material that he was basing his submission on was less than the amount required in the RFP.  The material was calculated based on the engineered drawings, which were prepared due to requirements under the Environmental Protection Act and Ontario Regulation 232/98.  The determination as to the successful RFP was based on unit costs, and his RFP had the highest unit cost.  Mr. Keetch advised that he was unclear as to the information that was provided in the RFP and was unable to contact the consultant to get clarification before he submitted his completed RFP.  Mr. Keetch left the meeting.
Reports:  Volunteer Coordinator Maria Mayville was present and was invited to give her report.  Registration for Ball Hockey takes place on September 10, 2012 at the Killaloe Rink. Music in Station Park - August 31, 2012 – Fiesta – Killaloe Allstars; September 7, 2012 – Terry McLeish.
Lake Trout Restocking – about $200 collected so far.  This is the last week to collect for this project this year.
Rural Ramble/Field of Scarecrows - October 6, 2012 - scarecrows will stay on display until the end of October.

Small Business Week – This will take place the third week of October.  Ms. Mayville will be meeting with Jennifer Layman this week to discuss a possible event or meet and greet in Killaloe, Hagarty and Richards.

Ms. Mayville has developed a facebook page for township events and activities. Council thanked Ms. Mayville for her report, at which time she left the table.
Fire Chief Bob Gareau was present and was invited to give his report.  There have been ten fire calls since the last report, including the fire at Village Pharmacy in Killaloe on July 22nd.  The Fire Chief extended thanks to Judy Hartwig and Penny Jeffrey for making sandwiches and supplying fruit for the firefighters on that date, and also to CRC for allowing the department to use their premises. Mr. Gareau advised that the fireworks have been booked for 2013.  The Fire Department Open House on July 21st was very well attended.  He extended thanks to Maria and Dave Mayville, Allan and Nancy Sernoskie, Natalie Reeves and Jessica Sernoskie for their assistance with this event. 
Firefighter recruitment - two applications have been received.

Fire inspections have been undertaken at daycare centres in Wilno and Killaloe.

Recruitment Orientation Training was completed on July 10th.

Upcoming training includes apparatus maintenance, MSA training for Round Lake Firefighters and compressor training.  Additional DZ licensing is scheduled for September.

Councillor O’Reilly requested that if the Fire Chief is assembling a list of people who prepare food for the firefighters when they are actively fighting fire, that there are people who have taken the Food Handlers Course who are interested in participating.  Council agreed that Volunteer/Event Coordinator Maria Mayville would organize and coordinate these volunteers.
By-Laws:  Council discussed By-Law #36-2012, being a by-law to regular the implementation of Municipal Fire Bans, and asked that it be amended to reflect that cost recovery for assistance from Mutual Aid or MNR will be according to the fee structure established by the Ministry of Natural Resources.
Moved by Isabel O’Reilly

Seconded by John Jeffrey

Motion for 1st and 2nd reading of By-Law #36-2012, being a By-Law to regulate the implementation of Municipal Fire Bans.  Carried.

The CAO/Clerk-Treasurer read By-Law #36-2012 a first and second time.  Third reading is scheduled for the September 4, 2012 meeting.
Bids for surplus equipment were opened by Councillor Peplinskie.

Moved by Isabel O’Reilly
Seconded by John Jeffrey
Motion to accept the bids for surplus equipment.  Bids are as follows:
1. Andrew Mohns – 1963 Chev Tanker - $1201

2. Stephen Doering – Air Compressor - $285

3. Prosser-Wilco High Volume Pump – Another Schroeder Enterprise - $255.

Carried.

Council thanked the Fire Chief for his report at which time he left the meeting.

Works Superintendent Clifford Yantha was present and was invited to give his report.  Mr. Yantha advised that the Works Department had been working at the Round Lake Waste Site to prepare it for use as a transfer station.  
Councillor Peplinskie opened the only tender that had been received from Valley Truck and Spring.  Council asked the Works Superintendent to review the submission to ensure that it meets the requirements of the tender, and to make a recommendation to Council at the next regular meeting.  The truck is to be purchased on a lease to own basis.
Examining Accounts:
Moved by John Jeffrey
Seconded by Ernie Cybulski
Motion to approve Road and General Voucher #07-2012 in the amount of $379,792.46.  Carried.
Councillor Cybulski advised that the International truck at the waste site has broken down, and the cost to repair it exceeds the value of the truck.  The Works Superintendent advised that he has received an offer to purchase it for scrap metal.  Council approved the purchase based on the current price of scrap metal.  Council also agreed to sell the Massey loader at the waste site in the same manner. Council thanked Mr. Yantha for his report, at which time he left the meeting.  
CAO/Clerk-Treasurer:  
Moved by Carl Kuehl

Seconded by Stanley Pecoskie
THAT the Mayor and the CAO/Clerk-Treasurer are hereby given authority to sign the Acknowledgement and Direction to register a Transfer of Easement from the Municipality of Killaloe, Hagarty and Richards to Paul Orville Nelson and Karen Ruth Nelson at 661 Pine Point Lane.  Carried.  
Committee Reports:  

Waste Management:- Councillor Cybulski reported that the HHW day had been very successful, with 153 vehicles coming to the works yard with their hazardous and special waste materials. He thanked all who had volunteered to work at the event.

Councillor Cybulski advised that the engineering consultant will be at the Round Lake Waste Site this week to review the work that is taking place there to ensure that it meets the criteria set out in the RFP.  Councillor Cybulski received permission from Council to meet with him there.  Councillor Cybulski advised that Resolution #3 dated August 28, 2012 which was passed to accept the quote for the slabs at the Round Lake and Killaloe Waste Sites, had incorrectly indicated that the price included HST, while the RFP submission indicated that it did not.

Moved by Ernie Cybulski

Seconded by John Jeffrey

That resolution #3 dated August 7, 2012 be rescinded.  Carried.

Moved by Ernie Cybulski

Seconded by John Jeffrey

That Council accept the quote of $32,625.00, excluding HST, for the slabs at Round Lake and Killaloe Waste Sites, from Zuracon Inc.  Carried. 

Recreation Committee:  Councillor Cybulski advised that the swim program will finish on August 31, 2012 with a barbeque and awards ceremony. 
Economic Development Committee:  Councillor O’Reilly suggested that the municipality look into forming an Economic Development sub-committee.  This suggestion was tabled for further discussion.  
Correspondence:
Haliburton Solar and Wind:  Authorized representative of Rumble Energy Inc. - filed.
Local Choice Campaign: Information relating to municipal elections - filed.
MNR: Response to letter about Foy Park – Forward to RLPOA.
FCS: Invitation to Foster Parents and Friends Appreciation Night - filed.

Thunder Bay & Area Disaster Relief Fund: Request for funds – filed.
OCWA: Invitation to OEMC dinner - filed.
Craig Howard: Forestry Futures Committee audit; Comments from Jeff Muzzi – Tabled for further discussion.
Ontario Seniors’ Secretariat:  Seniors Month 2012 - filed.

William Mueller: OTS Community Grant Program - Forwarded to Maria Mayville.
Township of Head, Clara and Maria: Resolution requesting that the Provincial Government allow municipalities to have a “Say for Pay” when negotiating on behalf of municipalities with the OPP for future contracts – filed.
Township of Head, Clara and Maria:  Resolution requesting that the Federal Government give consideration to the continued funding of the JEPP program.
AMO: New Federal Long-Term Infrastructure Plan - filed.

OGRA: Asset Management Funding program - filed.
Town of Petawawa: Invitation to “Petawawa’s Guide to Outside” project - filed.

Chris Drost: “Sense of Place” event - filed.

County of Renfrew: New housing program offers support for seniors and disabled - filed.
MPAC: Market Snapshot report - filed.
Oakville Mayor Rob Burton:  Response to message from Constable Carl Kenny of the Durham Regional Police Service in regard to the provision of police services - filed.
Office of the Chief Constable, Durham Region Police Service:  Letter advising that DRPS has no involvement in the message from Constable Kenny – filed.
UOVCC: Newsletters – filed.
Ferguson Forest Centre:   Tree and nursery products - filed.
KitchissippiRun: Fundraising event for Deep River and District Hospital Foundation and the North Renfrew Long-Term Care Centre - filed.

Open Letter to Municipalities: Request for more comprehensive consultation process around the land claim – filed.
Carmen Krogh:  Submissions relating to health concerns with regard to wind turbines - filed.

Steven Lucas:  Are there plans for next year and beyond to continue with the chip paving on Red Rock Road – Forwarded to Works Superintendent for inclusion on spring Road Tour.
David Giroux:  Thank you for chipping on Red Rock Road and request that this project be continued - Forwarded to Works Superintendent for inclusion on spring Road Tour.
MP Cheryl Gallant: Enabling Accessibility Fund - filed.

Steve Fiegen:  October 4th training session – Forwarded to CEMC.
Town of Petawawa:  Fall showcase 2012 – filed.
AMO:  Ontario launches first phase of Municipal Infrastructure Strategy – filed.
New Business:  Councillor O’Reilly reported that she has received complaints about the parking on North Street and suggested that the township impose a two hour parking limit on the street.  Councillor Kuehl advised that this would be harmful to the business community, and suggested that the municipal parking spaces at Station Park could be utilized more. Council did not support Councillor O’Reilly’s suggestion to impose a time limit on parking on North Street.    
Council agreed to provide a letter of support to CRC for an application for a grant from the  Enabling Accessibility Fund. 

Committee of the Whole:
Moved by Isabel O’Reilly

Seconded by John Jeffrey

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council move into a closed meeting pursuant to Section 239 of the Municipal Act, 2001, as amended, for the following reason(s):

· The security of property of the municipality or local board;

· Personal matters about an identifiable individual, including employees;

· A proposed or pending acquisition or disposition of land;

· Labour relations or employee negotiations;

· Litigation or potential litigation;

· Advice that is subject to solicitor-client privilege;

· A matter authorized by another provincial statute;

X
The subject matter relates to the consideration of a request under the Municipal 
Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act;
· For the purpose of educating or training members of Council.

Carried.

Moved by Isabel O’Reilly

Seconded by Ernie Cybulski

Motion to come out of Committee of the Whole.  Carried.

By-Laws:
Moved by Isabel O’Reilly

Seconded by John Jeffrey

Motion for 1st and 2nd reading of B-Law #37-2012, being a By-Law confirming the proceedings of Council at its Special Meeting of August 14, 2012 and Regular Meeting of August 28, 2012.  Carried.
The CAO/Clerk-Treasurer read By-Law #37-2012 a first and second time.
Moved by Stanley Pecoskie 

Seconded by Carl Kuehl
Motion for 3rd reading of By-Law #37-2012. Carried.

The CAO/Clerk-Treasurer read By-Law #37-3012 a third time short, at which time it was passed by Council.

Adjournment:

_________________________________

__________________________________

Chairperson





CAO Clerk-Treasurer

